
THE KAURI SUE HAMILTON SCHOOL 
SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 2017 

MINUTES 
 
SCHOOL MEMBERS:   
Rita Bouillon and Janel Van Dyke    
 
PARENT MEMBERS:   
Present:  Rachael Farley, Heather Miller, Vicki Taylor 
Absent:  Becky Smith, Eva Chance 
 
1.  Introductions -  
 
2.  Elect Chair/co-chairs - Rachael Farley will be our chair, secretary - Rita 
 
3.  Website - review - Consider Parliamentary Procedures - same or change - 
took year off the post online.  The same Parliamentary Procedures will be used 
this year with no changes made.   
 
3.  SCC Orientation - see handout – new principals and new chair/co-chairs must 
attend - Rachael and Rita have attended previously so no one will be attending 
this year.  There will be a video training for all SCC members later this year.   
 
4.  Requirements have changed so we do not need to watch the Land Trust video 
nor do a SNAP plan. 
 
5.  Report of this year at KSHS 
 

• Additional assistant principal – Teri Griffiths 
• 18 classes with over 200 students.  We have kindergarten, medically 

fragile, orthopedically impaired, functional track and academic track 
classes. 
*2 new certified staff:  Janel Van Dyke and Ali Haag 

           *a new PT:  Betsy Jensen - never mind! 
*Classroom staffing – many new assistants were hired this summer.  
There are 3, 4 or 5 assistants in classrooms; 4 new 25-hour assistant 
positions were approved   
*Always openings for subs. 
*Community Based Training – including community jobs.    
*State Grant – School to Work Grant 
*weekly - STAR Awards and JCU Outstanding Employee recognition 
*Monthly Parent Newsletter 



*SIBS August, October, March and May 
 

 
6.  News of our Adaptive PE Program – Martha - Val has accepted a position at 
the USOE.  Jenni Eyre, our former teacher specialist, will be 1/2 time in class and 
1/2 time in PE.  She will also help with our technology before and after school 
each day.   
 
7.  Community Involvement 
  

a.  Riverton High School Peer Leadership Team (PLT) 
b.  Herriman High PLT - student project 
b.  Ongoing Eagle Scout Projects - we hope this won't change when the 
church no longer has their affiliation with the Boy Scouts 
c.  Ulster Project in July 
d.  Prison pumpkin delivery - October 25th 
e.  Hilda Lloyd - ponchos, Halloween decs for auction,  

 
9.  Land Trust Monies for this year - $20,108 – slated for curriculum 
development, Professional Development and subs for staff attending 
conferences.  Proposal to change the plan to include money for technology for 
student and classroom use - discussion...vote   
 
Rita shared information about the increased budget allocated through Land Trust 
Monies.  She asked members to consider amending the budget to allow for up to 
half of the money to be spent on technology for student and teacher use.  There 
are several student computers that need to be replaced.  The teacher laptops 
used in classrooms are used to project lessons onto the screen from, e.g. Starfall 
for morning group, etc.  Everyone present at the meeting voted to make this 
amendment to our budget for this year.  Rita will work with Mike Anderson from 
the DO to determine how we make this amendment since we've done it before.   
 
10.  Professional Development report   

a.  All staff completed Mandt, LRBI, time-out and many staff have their 
     CPR and first aid, and at least one staff in each classroom has their  
     food handler’s permit. 

 b.  Summer Curriculum work 
  
11.  Fundraiser idea – car show??  golf tournament.  This item was tabled until 
the next meeting.   
 
12.  Teacher Appreciation Luncheon report – this year’s t-shirts – Texas 
Roadhouse was a big hit.  Staff loved everything the parents did around the 
school. 



 
13.  Safety Audit – 100%  
 
FUTURE MEETINGS TO BE HELD IN THE MAIN OFFICE CONFERENCE 
ROOM AT 9:00: 
	
Friday,	November	17th			
Friday,	January	26th		
Friday,	March	30th		
	
	


